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SHOES 

Plain dark, flat shoes, no trainers.  Boots may be worn in winter but must be dark 

and trouser legs must be over boots. 

 

SOCKS 

Plain black or white.  Black or natural tights may be worn if preferred. 

 

SHIRT / SWEATER 

A white, short-sleeved polo shirt with School badge.   

 

Black sweatshirt with School badge or black ‘V’ necked jumper with School badge or 

black cardigan with School badge (waist length).  A white polo shirt must be worn 

underneath any of these items. 

 

TROUSERS / SKIRT 

Plain black, in a suitably smart style. No jeans or denims.   

 

Skirt must be knee length and acceptable to the School. 

 

SHORTS 

In the last half-term of the Summer Term, the Headteacher will decide if black school 

shorts (not denim, sports shorts or PE shorts) are acceptable instead of trousers. 

The headteacher will inform parents / carers when the students can wear these 

shorts through the website or text or letter. The shorts must be SMART BLACK short 

trousers (above the knee and without combat pockets). The shorts that are 

acceptable can be purchased from Footrpint (Treforest Industrial Estate). 

COAT 

Dark, plain. All coats must be removed in classrooms.  

 

‘Hoody’ tops are not allowed. This includes hooded tops with or without zips. 

 

HATS 

Hats must be sensible and are acceptable in colder weather. They are not to be 

worn inside the school building.  

 

Baseball type caps are not permitted at all. 



 

 

 

PE UNIFORM / KIT 

 

Boys and Girls: 

• PHS Rugby Shirt, PHS polo shirt, PHS training top, PHS hoody, black or navy 

shorts, black or navy jogging bottoms, black or navy socks.  All tops must 

have PHS badge.  Hoodies must have name on back. 

• No grey joggers are permitted.  No jewellery to be worn during PE lessons. 

• PE kit is to be worn for PE lessons only (please note, hoody not acceptable 

for some activities). 

 

NB: Pupils will be expected to bring PE kit even if excused and play some role within 

the lesson. Pupils not bringing the correct kit will follow sanctions as set out in the 

Positive Relationships policy. 

 

Hairstyle, Jewellery and Make-up 

• Pupils are expected to be smart and well-groomed.  Excessive make up and 

jewellery are not acceptable.  Make up, if worn, must be discreet. No nail 

varnish or false nails. Hairstyles must be acceptable and hair colour natural. 

• The only permissible items of jewellery are one single fine chain necklace and 

one ring.  Earrings must be stud or small sleeper in style, no more than one 

per ear. 

• No facial piercings are permitted 

 

The School reserves judgement on what is acceptable uniform 

• We strongly advise students not to bring valuable items e.g. designer clothing 

and footwear to school. 

• All items worn or brought to School should be marked with the owner’s name. 

• Serious breaches of the school’s uniform requirements will be notified to 

parents / carers 

• Students may be sent home where uniform is unacceptable 

• In selected cases the school will assist in the purchase of uniform to maintain 

our commitment to an ‘inclusive’ ethos 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  

 

 

Approved by:       Mr Huw Cripps, Headteacher  

   

      Mr Bill Davies, Chair of Governors 
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